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Question:   
The National Congress of Australia’s First Peoples received $15 million in the  
2013-14 Budget, allocated from 2014-15 to 2016-17 to enable Congress to continue 
operating as a national representative body, informing government on the views, 
issues and concerns of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and providing 
input into the development of policies and programs. 
 

(a) How will the Government ensure the future sustainability of Congress? 
(b) Is the government committed to the funding provided to Congress in the 

2013-14 budget? 
(c) Can we expect to see the continuation of the funding over the full three 

years? 
(d) If not, what is the rationale behind ripping this funding away from 

Congress? 
(e) How does the Minister reconcile the Government’s rhetoric of a new 

engagement with Indigenous people with a decision not to honour funding 
commitments to support Congress – a national representative body for 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples? 

 
Answer:   
Future sustainability is a matter for the Congress and funding for Congress is a matter 
for Government. 

 


